
Report for Marchwood Parish Council : 20th May 2013 
 
County Council Elections 
 
I am pleased to be the County Councillor for Totton South and  
Marchwood, for a further four year term, following the elections  
earlier in the month. I would like to say thank you to all who  
supported me and indeed, my opponents, for a “fair fight”. I'm sure  
they will continue to keep me on my toes and now that the elections are  
over, we can all continue to do our best for the local community. 
 
I have since been re-appointed to Hampshire Fire & Rescue Authority and  
the New Forest National Park Authority. I have also been elected as the  
County Council opposition Spokesman on Health matters, so I'm expecting  
to be quite busy ! 
 
Highway Matters 
 
In March, I walked around the village with a local resident, looking at  
various examples of vegetation that has been allowed to grow out and  
partially obstruct footways. I sent photographs and asked highway  
officers to address concerns about safety. The difficulty here is that  
many of the hedges are privately owned and I am told the Town &  
Countryside Act, inhibits the amount of cutting you can do this time of  
year because of bird nesting. I have been assured by the local highways  
officer that these items will be addressed. 
 
I am aware of another accident involving a cyclist and car at the  
junction with Pooks Green, Long Lane, Tavells Lane. This appears to be  
something of a cyclist accident “black spot” and was subject to a THINK  
BIKE campaign a few years back. I have asked the local Highways Manager  
to consider what might now be done to improve safety at this junction  
and he is currently taking advice himself from the Highway Safety Team. 
 
There are also strong concerns about Jacobs Gutter Lane / Bury Road,  
particularly with the long outstanding problem of speeding traffic.  
There was an accident involving a pedestrian, just outside the entrance  
to Sunnyfields Farm at the end of the recent Pulse Festival. I have  
spoken to the farmer who organised the event and agreed that we should  
try and organise a meeting, to involve Officers, Councillors and the  
Police, to see what might now be done to improve safety. 
 
The proposed off road cycle and footway, running adjacent to the road  
is making some progress. Officers at Hampshire County Council want to  
link an application for permission to extend the life of Marchwood  
quarry to a Section 106 agreement for transfer of the necessary land.  
There has been  a difficulty with one particular stretch of the path,  
where it might be necessary to re-route (due to problems with drainage  
and ecology), but I have suggested we try and keep both options open  
until such time as expert advice is obtained. 



 
We are to have a Marchwood Traffc Management meeting on the 6th June,  
where various other issues will be addressed, including a safer means  
of cycling around the village. 
 
Buses 
 
The not entirely unexpected news is that the village is to be, in  
future, served by only one bus company once agan. We have another  
meeting of the Marchwood Bus Users Focus Group organised for 7pm on  
Thursday 20th June. There is an open invitation for any Parish  
Councillor wishing to attend. Representatives from Solent Blueline will  
be present. 
 
 
Grants 
 
I am expecting that I will receive an annual grants budget of £8,000 to  
support local organisations. The money is intended to assist with “new”  
or one-off projects rather than subsidise the revenue costs of existing  
organisations. Anyone can apply for a grant by following the links on  
the Hampshire County Council web-site. 
 
David Harrison 
dharrison100@aol.com 
 


